

Dyke Landward Community Council

Draft Minutes of Meeting

Wednesday 1 April 2015 at 6.45pm in Dyke Village Hall

Present

Carol Shaw (Chair) (CAS)
Steve Arkley (Treasurer) (SA)
Alistair Sutherland (Vice-Chair) (AS)
Jane Foster (JF)
David Shaw (DS)

Apologies Arnold Boyle, John Bonsall, Chris Macleod

1 Police Report

Police Scotland submitted a written report ahead of the meeting and it was noted that a vehicle had been broken into in a rural location within the area. Advice was given with regard to securing vehicles and their contents.

2 Matters Arising from the Minutes

Parking at Brodie Pond

It was noted that The Moray Council had given good reasons not to mark the road by Brodie Pond with yellow lines but would erect signage to indicate that pedestrians and children were crossing the road. TMC also suggested that fencing and clear no parking signs be put up by NTS. The Castle were pleased with this result and AS reported that they are to look at erecting a roadside fence to discourage further parking on the verges.

Speed Monitoring Signs Dyke Village

CAS has received no information regarding these and is following up with Tracey Rae.

3 Treasurer's Report

The Treasurer reported that he had received the following monies from The Moray Council:

Pro-rata Grant	£ 188.22
Monies Returned	<u>£1042.00</u>
Balance (after paying hall fees)	£1186.23

4 Correspondence

Local Development Plan: a meeting regarding this is to be held in Elgin Academy on April 20 and AS is to try to book a place for himself. A5 size poster will go up on notice boards to inform the residents that they can attend.

Local Policing: a letter stating that local consultations were continuing was acknowledged.

Scottish Health Council: email noted

Travel Aid for Service Personnel: it was noted that relevant people would already have been advised of this but that we would display the poster A5 size on notice boards.

5 Planning Issues

None received

6 Joint Community Council of Moray (JCC)

Nobody had been able to attend the last meeting of the JCC on 12 February. The draft minutes of the meeting had been received and noted.

6 AOCB

SA and GA gave their apologies for absence from the next meeting.

Moray Outdoor Access: AS has been accepted for a place on this Forum.

Burger Van JF raised an issue about the burger van in the layby adjacent to the Manse. The concern is that access to the Manse is off the lay-by rather than the road and that traffic using the burger van completely blocks any access to the Manse. Questions were also asked about the suitability of having a burger van parked in such close proximity to a residential building.

Date and Time of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 6 May at 7.30pm in Dyke Village Hall.

The meeting then re-convened in the main hall for a public meeting regarding the A96 at Brodie. See separate minutes for this.